From Archives, Darwin

Aboriginal Development Foundation

Darwin NT

13th April 1976

To Mr Sansom,
Dear Sir,

In February –March of 1975, you approached our Foundation for assistance in introducing you to our Darwin Aboriginal Community. Your purpose for being in Darwin then was to do a 12 months research into the present situation of the Aboriginal people of Darwin. Also as was said, in their adjusting to the general community.

I believed that you would be looking at the whole Darwin Community. You gave the impression that you would research our Tribal camping areas and our Suburban populations in the research programme.

Your first discussion in the Foundation’s office was enlightening as I felt that if such a programme was carried out it would assist our Foundation and as well as the Regional Office of Aboriginal Affairs in finding out what would be required in assisting the Darwin Aboriginal Community.

My feelings then in February, March on your presence was,

1. as you could give your whole attention to talks and discussions with great numbers of our Darwin people your research would be up to date on the situation our community was going through.

2. because our Foundation was under a heavy workload due to the Cyclone we could not give the time to talk at leisure to our people in the different Communities in Darwin.
As you know Darwin generally was going through a very different phrase of reconstruction. Every one was doing their best to readjust to normal living. Because of the low priority that may have been placed unintentionally on the Aboriginal communities in reconstruction of their areas the Aboriginal Development Foundation thought your presence would have assisted in bringing forward their positions clearer to the Departments concerned in reconstruction. Your involvment [sic] at Knuckey’s Lagoons has been over done. You have done a disservice to the rest of the Aboriginal community in Darwin by ignoring them. I feel you could not offer any further assistance to the people at Knuckey’s Lagoons. At this stage you have researched the seats off their pants and this is not I felt, your intentions of coming to Darwin was all about.

I am not happy with verbal reports I receive on the situation people see you in, in Knuckey’s Lagoons. I feel nothing more can be gained by your talks with these people. For your own ends you may not agree.

You do know the problems we have in Darwin particularly Knuckey’s Lagoons. 

To have another person involved with no physical resources to these problems is adding to the frustrations and uncertainties to the future of this community at Knuckey’s Lagoons.
From the Foundation we thank you for the help and assistance you have given in the past. Now we feel that you should terminate your research programme in this area.

Yours faithfully

Bernard Valadian

Executive Secretary

Aboriginal Development Foundation

